                                            OFFICAL TOWN OF FREMONT BOARD MINUTES
Wednesday, March 15, 2017 at 7:00 PM at the Town of Fremont Town Hall the monthly Town board meeting was called to order by chairman, Ed Schultz.  Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 
The minutes of the February Town Board Meeting were read.  A motion to accept the minutes as read was made by Supervisor Karen Schmitz, 2nd by Supervisor Tom Dankemyer.  Motion Carried.
The Treasurer’s report was presented. Money market balance as of Feb 28, 2017- $81,812.81.   General fund balance-$70,579.17.  Cemetery Account CD balance-$2,498.19, Savings account balance-$2746.83.  Fire Dept. account balance-$437.83.  Supervisor Tom Dankemyer made a motion to accept treasurer’s report, Supervisor Karen Schmitz seconded. Motion carried.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Assessor report:  Assessor Andy Cegielski reported that we are at 99% valuation.  He will complete the Personal Property assessment this week and then will review new construction. 
No Fire department report.
Open Forum:  Erin Martin introduced Doug Mallow, he ran the softball tournament last fall.  Erin Martin reported that Simon Fisher has a group of people interested in setting up a club to run the concession stand at the ball park.  Doug stated he would be interested in running future tournaments or leagues if this is set up.  Erin then questioned if they would be responsible for insurance, electric, bases, and supplies.  The board stated that it would be covered under the Town’s insurance, and also the electric.
Ed announced that the board made the decision to sell the dump land, for a minimum bid of $2500.00 per acre.  The board will be meeting with attorney Tom Harnish to get this set up.
The board then decided to advertise for gravel and ditching bids, to be opened at the next board meeting.  Bids for 5/8, 3/4 and decomposed granite will be requested.  
The annual meeting date was set for Tuesday, April 18, 2017 at 8:00 pm.
Supervisor Tom Dankemyer then suggested we run an ad for part-time help.  Supervisor Schmitz agreed.
Supervisor Schmitz reported that the Town of Lynn had made some changes to the agreed upon Road Contract, so she would get a copy of the contract so the board could review it at the next meeting. 
Next Town Board meeting was set for Thursday, April 13, 2017 at 7:00 pm.

Supervisor Dankemyer made a motion to review bills.  Supervisor Dankemyer seconded.  Motion carried.  
Bills were reviewed and selected for payment.  Supervisor Schmitz made a motion to pay bills, Supervisor Dankemyer seconded. 
Supervisor Dankeymer made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Supervisor Schmitz seconded.   Meeting was adjourned.
Respectfully submitted, Yvonne Schultz, Town Clerk 
